Town of Dover P.O. Box 428 West Dover, Vt. 35356

Request for proposals

The Town of Dover is requesting bids for the excavation and installation of a 6ft x 14ft x 90 ft. concrete box culvert on Taft Brook Rd.

Work to consist of removal and disposal of existing culvert, excavate and dispose of excavated material, install new 6ft x 14ft x 90 ft. box culvert provided by the contractor. All work will be done according to the plans.

There will be a MANDATORY pre-bid meeting held at the Dover Town garage. Feb. 11, 2019 @ 10 AM followed by a site visit.

YOU MUST ATTEND THIS MEETING TO BID.

Bids will be on a lump sum basis; the price must include all associated cost including traffic control. Road can be closed while work is being done. There must be signs placed for road closures and detours.

All sealed bids must be turned in to the Dover Town Office by 5:00 PM on February 26, 2019. Bids will be opened and read and presented at the following board meeting. Late, faxed or e-mailed bids WILL NOT be accepted. All bids must include a copy of current proof of workers compensation and liability insurance. The Town of Dover reserves the right to accept the bid most favorable to the Town and reject any or all bids.

The chosen contractor shall be responsible for calling DIG SAFE and verifying all utilities (above and below ground) within the project limits and take necessary precautions to protect utilities during construction.

The chosen contractor shall be solely responsible for repairing and/or paying to repair any damage to private or public property sustained during or as a result of construction activities to its original condition.

It is the chosen contractor's responsibility to comply with all OSHA and VOSHA requirements, maintain a safe job site, and protect the safety of the public.

All work performed by the chosen contractor shall comply with all federal, state and local regulations and requirements.